HARNHAM  NEIGHBOURHOOD  ASSOCIATION

Minutes of the Committee Meeting held on 6th January 2009

at St George’s Hall
Present:
Miss F M P Howard (Chairman), Mrs L A Carville (Secretary).



Mr D Barter, Cllr C Hill, Mr J McGarry, Mrs M Poynton, 
Mrs P Rycroft, Rev. D Scrace, Mr M Simmons, Mr P Shergold,
Mt D Smith
Apologies:
Miss M Bailiff, Cllr B Dalton, Mrs S Evans, Mrs P Goodman,

Mrs J McDonald, Cllr H McKeown, Mrs J Snow, Cllr Tomlinson,

Mr D Tompkins

1.                     Welcome and Apologies

The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting especially on         
                        such an extremely cold night

2.

Minutes of Last Meeting

There were some issues raised by a member who was unable to be present at the November meeting.  These will be addressed at the next but one meeting.
3.
Matters Arising

Dennis Smith was concerned about the Ayleswade Road group and wanted to know if they were working in conjunction with  the HNA or against it.  The group were told that this group was primarily a social group that deals with issues local to them and not a political one.

4.
Chairman’s Report

The Chairman told the group that major changes were on the way. Our councillors would be reduced from 200 to 95 and it was very important that local groups were strong and focused as they would be needed in an advisory capacity when it came to funding.  Under the new scheme Community Boards would need to be advised by local groups who would nominate selected projects for funding. 
Rev D Scrace will represent the Churches.  Dave Barter felt it was important that all local groups should work together and show a united front.  Malcolm Simmons expressed concern that many people were unaware of the existence of the HNA.  He felt that a leaflet drop to all houses in Harnham would be helpful and would generate more support for the group.  Cllr Hill suggested that a representative from all local organisations be contacted and invited to the group.  The Chairman will send out a letter to all these groups with an invite to the February meeting.  Following a short meeting there will be drinks and nibbles, giving everyone change to meet each other, share views and show a united front for the community interests of Harnham.
5.
Proposed Churchfields move to Harnham

There was a strong feeling that as many people as possible should go to the meeting on 15th January at the Guildhall.  John McGarry said that it was important that the committee go as a delegation and put forward a common view.  This was agreed.  It was stated that we do not deviate but make sure that we concentrate on the issue of the impact of this proposed development and on the possible detrimental effect on the quality of life for Harnham residents if the infrastructure was not in place first. 
                        Pat Rycroft suggested that the businesses on Churchfields be asked their views on moving.  The general view was that the problems that now exist on the Churchfields estate would be moved from that site to Harnham/Netherhampton..  

                        John McGarry volunteered to write a statement expressing the  views of the committee and circulate it for comment.

Rev D Scrace was concerned that at the meeting on the 15th there would be limited time to put forward questions.

6.

Litter Pick

Pam Rouquette is to be asked at the next meeting about time/date of the litter pick.  West Harnham came out in force but East Harnham was less diligent.  Cllr Hill suggested that a newsletter should be sent out to inform and encourage people to get involved.  This will be discussed at the next meeting.
7.

AOB

Mary Poynton said that the buses were not running to the times they should.  She has complained to the bus company.

Dave Barter said that he hoped the publicity about the flooding at the bottom of Saxon Road might lead to a solution being found.
Rev D Scrace suggested that twice a year the community police team were invited to the group to update everyone on the work they were doing with the local youths.

Cllr Hill had an e-mail asking for a report on the Community Policing Team and asked for the views of the committee on their performance.  Everyone was very happy with the Community Police Team and the  excellent work they were doing.

Cllr Hill reported that she had just been informed about the closure of the Coroners Office and its proposed move to Devizes. She asked us to inform as many people as possible about this development.
Date of next meeting followed by social gathering
Thursday 26th February at 7pm
